
August 24th, 2015 

 

Ms. Sandra Day, AICP 
City of Lawrence 
6 East 6th Street 
Lawrence, KS 66044 
 
 
RE:  PDP-15-00247 

 

     I am writing to express my concerns for the development of the Alvamar area.  I am for the sale of the 
golf course and believe that keeping all 36 holes is paramount, but want to make sure that it is done in a 
manner that will also keep the neighborhood’s quality of life as it is now.  I do think there are some 
really good ideas with this proposal and I do ultimately believe the request to change the zoning should 
be passed. 

     I live at 1504 Alvamar Dr in an area that is mainly single family, owner occupied homes or 2 to 4 unit, 
owner occupied townhomes.  While apartments are not my first choice for the area I understand the 
need for some development to make the purchase financially viable.  My biggest concern is the traffic 
these apartments will have on Bob Billings Parkway. 

      There was a meeting in April by the City of Lawrence Public Works Department that discussed traffic 
issues that will arise from the opening of the interchange off of K10 onto Bob Billings.  It was stated that 
an exponential increase in traffic is expected and that there really is no firm plan on the best way to 
control that traffic, and was also stressed that funding may be limited.  The financing for any additional 
roadways that are required to support this increased development should not be taken from the $2.25 
million that has been allocated to Bob Billing’s improvements in 2016.  Thank you. 

 

Sincerely,  

Michael Heasty  

1504 Alvamar Dr 

Lawrence KS 66047 

    

       



From: Joy Carmona
To: Sandra Day
Subject: Alvamar
Date: Saturday, August 22, 2015 6:13:19 PM

My husband and I are very active members of Alvamar and strongly support the current proposals submitted to the
 Lawrence Planning Commission.  We lived in Topeka until work transferred us to St. Paul, MInnesota.  Upon
 retirement we moved back to Kansas and chose to build a home in Lawrence for several reasons, one of which was
 the Alvamar Golf Course. We have told several of our Topeka golf friends about the proposed upgrades to
 Alvamar, and they have shown not only a great interest in the golf enhancements, but are also excited about
 potential to purchase housing around the Alvamar grounds, which would bring tax revenue to the City of Lawrence.
We hope you vote Yes!

mailto:carmonajoy@yahoo.com
mailto:sday@lawrenceks.org








From: Bob Johnson
To: Sandra Day
Subject: Alvamar Rezoning Request
Date: Monday, August 24, 2015 8:44:49 AM

Sandy, I am writing this note in support of the rezoning request submitted by Bliss Sports and Alvamar, Inc.  Please
 share with your staff and the members of the Planning Commission.

It seems to me that what is being requested is well within what is allowed in current zoning regulations, and by
 updating the zoning, current code language will apply going forward.  This has to be a positive for City Planners!

There is no doubt this is the best opportunity for the Alvamar Golf operations and the property owners in the
 western area of Lawrence.  For sure it is the best opportunity for the continued success of the recreational activities
 which are enjoyed by members as well as the public at large!  To be sure this facility remains "state of art" for KU
 golf teams is incredibly important to them as well as the City of Lawrence.

In the interest of full disclosure, I must say that I represent the shareholder group of present Alvamar owners.  We
 are a "tired" group most of whom have been invested in Alvamar for almost 40 years.  We have neither the energy
 nor the resources to move Alvamar into the future.  We are incredibly fortunate to have a "local" investor who is
 willing to take up this challenge!  What is being proposed will allow the new owners to have the wherewithal to
 make Alvamar the best it can be!  This is clearly in the best interest of the greater community, especially those most
 closely impacted by the recreational facilities!

Golf is an incredibly competitive business and it is becoming more difficult to manage a free standing operation
 which depends solely upon direct revenue for support.  It is very difficult to build the estimated $400,000 annual
 cost for property taxes and water into the green fee and dues structure.  For this reason, it is critical that there be
 other sources of revenue such as rental income to support operations!  Please do not limit their chances for success
 by limiting density to an unreasonable number.

As  former resident of the Alvamar neighborhood and a long time (and current) member of the golf club, I truly
 believe this is best for Lawrence as a city, and for each of us as residents!  It is my hope the Planning Commission
 will approve and pass on to the City Commission this plan for development!

Robert C. Johnson
957 Coving Drive
Lawrence  Ks  66049
785-331-6884

mailto:rcjphj@me.com
mailto:sday@lawrenceks.org


From: Richard Kuhle
To: Sandra Day
Subject: Alvamar
Date: Sunday, August 23, 2015 2:24:09 PM

Dear Ms. Day,

I live in the neighborhood of Alvamar Golf Course and I've been a member for six
 years.  I'm writing to you to express my support for the rezoning changes, special use
 permits, and preliminary development plans.  Since I've been a member I know the
 owners have expressed a desire to sell the course.  They've not had very
 many offers on it.  The present offer is from a local resident who has a vision for the
 property that will make it a golf and event destination and enhance it's standing in the
 community. They have listened to the members and adjoining property owners and I
 believe this might be the best opportunity for a smooth transition of owners.  I urge
 the Planning Commission to support the changes.

Thanks for your consideration.

Rick Kuhle 

mailto:rickuhle@yahoo.com
mailto:sday@lawrenceks.org






From: Riley Scott
To: Sandra Day
Subject: Alvamar Redevelopment
Date: Sunday, August 23, 2015 5:03:06 PM

Ms. Day-

Good afternoon.

As a property owner in the Alvamar neighborhood (indeed, on one of the golf courses), I write
 in support of the proposed redevelopment and ask the planning commission approve the
 plans.

The Alvamar property is a wonderful part of Lawrence, but there's no question it needs an
 update to stay viable into the foreseeable future.  It would be a shame to see this critical part
 of Lawrence fall into further disrepair.  The proposed redevelopment will be good for
 Alvamar, its members, and all of Lawrence.

Again, I urge the planning commission, along with the city council, to approve the proposed
 redevelopment.

Thank you for your consideration.

Best,

Riley Scott
4517 Nicklaus Dr.
Lawrence, KS 66047

mailto:riley.p.scott@gmail.com
mailto:sday@lawrenceks.org


August 24, 2015 

Cheryl Troxel 
1504 Alvamar Drive 
Lawrence, KS 66047 

 

Ms. Sandra Day, AICP 
City of Lawrence 
6 East 6th Street 
Lawrence, KS 66044 
 
RE:  PDP-15-00247 
 
I am writing to express my concerns regarding the proposed construction of a new entrance road onto   
Bob Billings Parkway. 

In April, I attended a meeting hosted by the City of Lawrence Public Works Department that discussed 
expected increased the traffic on Bob Billings Parkway as a result of the new interchange at Bob Billings 
Parkway and K10.  There were discussions about roundabouts, lanes widths, additional turn lanes and a 
reduced number of access points onto Bob Billings.  It was made very clear to all  those in attendance 
there were not enough funds to make all, or even most,  of the requested improvements and to 
maintain the existing Bob Billings.   

Given the lack of funding available for needed improvements and maintenance, I believe financing for  
any additional roadways required to support increased development should be a part of the approval 
process and  all of the cost for the new entrance road as well as any required improvements to Bob 
Billings shouldered by the developer.  These changes to Bob Billings Parkway will impact our 
neighborhoods and property values for years to come.  

 

Sincerely,  

Cheryl Troxel 











Communications and request for information from: 

1. Lori Heasty & John Patterson, 1909 Quail Run – See Attached Letter dated 2.11.15  
2. Richard Fanter, 4608 Turnberry Drive – See Attached Letter dated  2.18.15 
3. Jenni and Steve Koger, 2004 Crossgate Drive  - See Attached Letter dated2.20.15 
4. Marty Smith, 1906 Crossgate Drive – See Koger Letter 
5. Kay Mueller, 1908 Crossgate Drive – reported flooding – See Koger Letter 
6. Carolyn and Lew Phillips, 2000 Crossgate Drive   - see Koger Letter 

a. 2008 and 2012 Crossgate Drive – reported flooding 
7. Pat Webb, 1910 Crossgate Drive – See Koger Letter 
8. 4011 vintage Ct. 
9. 1540 Alvamar Dr. 
10. 1709 Kasold Drive 
11. 1431 Anthony Michael Drive (north side of BBP) 
12. 3604 Hartford Ct.  
13. 2101 Quail Creek 
14. 4311 Quail Pointe Drive 
15. 2105 Greenbriar 
16. 2202 Crossgate Drive 
17. Paul Davis representing multiple homeowners associations along Crossgate Drive (north leg) 
18. Dianne Karls, 3522 Tam O’Shanter 
19. Gordon E. Abernathy, 1530 St. Andrews Drive – See Attached Letter 
20. Bill Mauch, 1501 Crossgate Drive 
21. Cheryl Troxel, 1504 Alvamar Drive – See attached letter  dated 2.23.15 
22. Donna Geisler, 1800 Inverness Drive – See Attached Letter dated. 2.24.15 
23. Tony Mynsted, 1545 Alvamar Drive – See Attached Letter dated 2.24.15 
24. Michael and Carol Moddrell, 3506 Tam O’Shanter – See Attached Letter dated 3.17.15 
25. Related to the RS7 Request: 

a. 3712 Quail Creek Court, Bill and Marlene Penny 
b. 3706 Quail Creek Court, Chris and Teresa Hanna 
c. 3604 Quail Creek Court, Connie Friesen 
d. 3601 Quail Creek Court, Sandy and Mark Praeger 

  



Issues: 

1. View shed along Crossgate looking over existing golf course and no buildings in line of sight 
2. What will total building height include? 
3. Springs located along Fairway 1. Reported flooding along south leg of Crossgate Drive 
4. Size and scope of tennis use 
5. Banquet use and hotel; Banquet hold up to 800 people. Hotel not characteristic of area. 
6. Changes in traffic 
7. Purpose and character of Alvamar PUD did not include proposed intensity.  
8. What is structure of north leg of Crossgate Dive, easement agreement that includes Alvamar 

and Homeowner’s Association for cost share 50/50. What is maintenance and improvement 
proposed.  

 















 
 
 
 

City of Lawrence Kansas 
Planning & Development Services 
 
February 18, 2015 
 
Dear Commissioners: 
 
The planning commission should consider the overall outlook for the properties Z-14-00552 ,Z-1400553, PP-
14-0054 and PP-14-00555. 
It is a well documented fact the number of golfers is declining.  Many golf courses across the country have 
closed due to a lack of funding caused by declining membership and fewer golfers.  The game of golf just 
takes too long for today’s fast passed society.  Fewer and fewer people have the 6 hours available to play a 
round of golf. 
 
Recently Alvamar sold part of itself to a local developer under the assumption the new owner would continue 
to main the golf club.  To maintain an 18 hole golf course costs about 1 million dollars a year.  The developer 
needs the zoning changes and resulting revenue stream of property sales to meet the financial obligation he 
has committed too since course usage will not generate all of the income needed to maintain the golf course. 
What we are looking at is a continued shrinkage of the golf coarse over the next decade as course revenue 
continues to fall.  The owner will next want to rezone 9 holes of the course for development.  Each rezoning is 
not in the public interest it is in the new owner’s financial interest. 
If the new owner thinks my comments are not correct than he should be willing to put up a 10 year 
performance bond that will contribute $500,000 per year to coarse maintence if golf fees fall short.  If the 
owner fails to produce the other $500,000 needed to maintain the 18 hole coarse the performance bond would 
fulfill the owners obligation. 
 
Since KU is involved in this whole ownership change process the University has a great deal of underutilized 
property on the south east corner of W 15th Street  (Bob Billings) and Kasold which the university could make 
available for residential development.  This is based on the assumption that the planning commission what’s to 
have a higher population density west of Iowa Street and east of Wakarusa Drive. 
 
Our Mayor has stated he thinks Lawrence will grow for the foreseeable future.  It will be wonderful to have 
large green spaces in the middle of our growing and prosperous city.  Take a look at Chicago and how 
wonderful the green spaces make the city feel.  The planning commission should keep in mind the long term 
goals of our people and community.  I realize you are under a great deal of pressure from developers who are 
in the business of making money.  Let’s not let the short term do ill-reputable harm to the livability of our 
community. 
 
The possibility to delay a decision might be considered since the request closely follows on the heels of the 
property acquisition.  Since the submission has already been prepared by Paul Werner it is obvious the plan 
was well underway before the property actually changed hands.  It is my opinion if the planning commission is 
really interested in the public good a delay of six months or more would be a prudent course of action. 
 
Respectfully Submitted by: 
 
Richard Fanter 
4608 Turnberry Drive 
Lawrence, Ks  66047 
 



February 19, 2015 
 
 
Lawrence Metropolitan Planning Commission 
c/o Sandra Day, AICP 
Planner II 
City of Lawrence 
PO Box 708 
Lawrence, KS  66044 
 
Dear Commissioners: 
 
This letter is written to register the comments of the undersigned concerning item Z-14-00552 scheduled to 
be considered at the February 23, 2015 meeting of the Planning Commission.  We own homes located along 
the west side of #1 Fairway (Lot 5) on Alvamar’s Public Course.  The back of our homes look east across #1 
and #9 Fairways.  The zoning request’s Master Plan calls for “residential transition to lower density” along #9 
Fairway.  
 
We reviewed materials mailed to us by Sandra Day and also met separately with Ms. Day and Paul Werner. 
 
We believe the Master Plan conceptuals would benefit the Alvamar area and are generally supportive of 
seeing the plan accomplished.  We have several questions and requests we hope the Planning Commission 
will consider in its discussion of the proposed zoning changes: 
 

• Structure Height –We prefer to have a continued unobstructed view of the land east 
of our homes.  That being said, we otherwise hope and respectfully request that 
houses built in the area along #9 Fairway east of our homes have a lower profile, 
preferably not to exceed one story above grade. 
 
 

• Water Runoff – Several underground springs require year-round sump pump 
operation for a number of our homes.  Storm runoff also produces problems.  We 
would like to be assured that construction activities and future structures identified in 
the Master Plan will involve appropriate engineering solutions to eliminate the 
possibility of exacerbating our current drainage conditions. 

 
 

• Traffic/Access – We understand the area where the public clubhouse is located may 
be the site of higher density residential structures that will increase traffic volumes 
and possibly stress Crossgate Drive particularly at its north entrance intersecting with 
Bob Billings Avenue. We assume these issues will be addressed and managed. 

 
 

• Location of #1 Fairway – It is our understanding that the #1 tee box may be relocated 
somewhat to the east of its present location, but that the balance of #1 Fairway would 
not be moved west and closer to our property lines.  We would be concerned with any 
change that moves #1 Fairway closer to our property lines. Doing so would be 
inconsistent with the original Alvamar Planned Unit Development and increase the 
number of errant golf balls flying onto our properties that create personal safety 
issues. 

 
 

The Master Plan is understandably non-specific at this stage.  We assume this proposal is under 
consideration for conventional zoning and that this might limit our opportunity to receive additional information 
and offer feedback once the plan is further defined.  Therefore, we prefer that a Planning Development  
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Overlay be approved that would provide all parties an opportunity to confirm that the Master Plan concepts 
are consistent with final build out plans. 

 
In closing, we wish to reiterate our support for the development concepts described within the Master Plan.  
We believe the concerns we have identified can be satisfactorily resolved and that the project will benefit 
Alvamar and its neighborhoods. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of our thoughts. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 

Marty Smith    Lew & Carolyn Phillips 
1906 Crossgate Dr   2000 Crossgate Dr 
 
 
Kay Mueller    Steve & Jenni Koger 
1908 Crossgate Dr   2004 Crossgate Dr 
 
 
Pat Webb 
1910 Crossgate Dr 





From: Tony Mynsted
To: Caitlyn Cargill
Cc: mynsted@aol.com
Subject: Alvamar Zoning, Z-14-00552, 53,54,55
Date: Tuesday, February 24, 2015 3:01:42 PM
Importance: Low

Caitlyn, per our tel/com this afternoon, the following is an outline of my request:
I believe the Alvamar project will be good for the Lawrence community. My concern is the ratio of
apartments to residences (350 apartments vs. 612 total). I suggest the ratio should be in the 20%
range.
Apartments will:

·        Significantly increase traffic concerns
·        Increase security
·        Non owner population
·        Constant turnover
·        Increased density contribute to many additional community services
·        Lowers the value of the present neighborhoods

 
As I review the developer’s view of the project, I find that there is a significant amount of
information that has not been presented to the public. Maybe they all do that to get their zoning
approved with the lease amount of public resistance.
 
I would appreciate it if you would gather the  detailed project information from the developer and
apply the due diligence to enhance the project.
The developer should be able to make the project successful with less apartments and more
residence (They could make the planned apartments into condominiums where the residence will
own the property)
If you need additional information, please contact me.  
 
 
 
Tony Mynsted
Director

www.thealtagroup.com
785.843.1367 direct
785.843.1408 fax
785.550.5579 mobile
tmynsted@thealtagroup.com
 
Global Experience Provides Direction

mailto:tmynsted@thealtagroup.com
mailto:ccargill@lawrenceks.org
mailto:mynsted@aol.com


 
 
 
 
 



Cheryl Troxel 

1504 Alvamar Drive 

Lawrence, KS 66047 

 

Ms. Sandra Day 

City of Lawrence Douglas County 

Planning & Development Services 

6 East 6
th

 Street 

P.O. Box 708 

Lawrence, Kansas 66044 

 

Re: Z-14-00552; Z-14-00553; PP-14-00554; PP-14-00555 

 

Dear Ms. Day: 

 

I am writing you in regard to the proposed Application  filed by Paul Werner Architects on 

behalf of Alvamar Inc. to re-zone and re-plat certain properties as described in the above 

referenced submittals.   

 

 

As I understand it, the Applicant, Paul Werner Architects on behalf of Alvamar Inc. has 

submitted two re-zoning requests and two corresponding preliminary plats, one of 51.85 acres 

from RS 7, RM12 & PUD (Alvamar) Districts to RM 24, which then will re-plat said acreage 

into 6 lots; and then one of 5.18 acres from PUD (Alvamar) to RS7.   

 

The Applicant has requested that “conventional zoning” be used with no “overlay” district 

requirements.  “Overlay” really means “oversight.”  Therefore, if the proposed application were 

approved as submitted, then any subsequent re-zoning and preliminary plats would be approved, 

with little opportunity for input from property owners until after the formal process began and 

perhaps long after the informal discussions with city planners began.   

 

The carte blanche the Applicant seeks, to reconfigure this area created under a PUD, may never 

be appropriate in any case, given the care and commitment required to create a PUD in the first 

place.  But the cart blanche now requested should be denied given that it has the potential to 

recreate an area that is so important to the community at large and to a large group of Lawrence 

citizens who through their home purchases made investments in the Alvamar area as it exists 

today.   

 

At this time, the Applicant has submitted “concept plans” only, which are admittedly attractive 

drawings of what could be or might be. But the drawings decidedly are not what necessarily will 

be; in fact, the Applicant has provided no plans for what is proposed.  

 

The Applicant has given the planning staff a list of intended development for the 6 lots,  which 

includes over 600 dwelling units that range from two 120 unit apartment complexes, 

condominiums,  patio homes, and “luxury” condominiums.  However, based on the current 

Application, if re-zoning and re-platting were to occur even the list of intended development 



could change as long as the requirements of RM 24 are not violated.  This means that 1244 

dwelling units could actually be built on these 51.85 acres.   

 

At this time I oppose the Application for re-zoning and re-platting as submitted, particularly with 

respect to the 51.85 acres, for the following reasons. 

 

This area is a mature developed area that was developed over the last four decades as a Planned 

Unit Development with two 18 hole golf courses and surrounding residential areas that created a 

blend of uses that benefit the Lawrence community as a whole.  Landuse tenets that first gave the 

green light for the then-innovative PUD, made clear that a PUD must be created for the benefit 

of the whole community and not for the individual property owner alone.   

In this case, the original development was part of a PUD and now the proposed Application 

wishes to change the zoning without recognition of the original PUD and the potential negative 

impact on all of the other parcels that make up the original PUD, ie Alvamar golf course 

complex.  

Even though the two steps are remote in time, the Applicant seeks to defeat the original 

requirements imposed upon this PUD by breaking it apart in a way that significantly changes the 

original Alvamar development and, we contend, does significant harm to property owners within 

the original development who are nearby the areas proposed for re-platting.  The mere passage of 

time should not remove the care and oversight that the PUD overlay process requires and that the 

City and its citizens deserve. 

 

While original Alvamar development may have contemplated greater number of residential 

and/or multi family structures, the final development in the proposed 51.85 acres were PUD and 

RM12.  There is nothing that has changed within the original PUD to compel a change in zoning  

any part of it.  

  

This area deserves to be re-developed through a Planned Urban Development process with an 

“overlay” to insure that the integrity of the area and the overall integration of the area stays as it 

was originally intended.  This is only accomplished with more defined plans, transparency by the 

developer and public input.  Therefore, we request that the Application for re-zoning and 

preliminary plat known as Z-14-00552; Z-14-00553; PP-14-00554; PP-14-00555 be denied as 

submitted.   

     

  

 

 Thank you for your time. 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 Cheryl J Troxel 

 

 

       










	Heasty_communications1 - Recieved after deadline
	communications - NEW
	Carmona_communication - NEW
	Heasty_communications - NEW
	Johnson_Communication - NEW
	Kuhle_communication - NEW
	Magnuson_communications - NEW
	Scott_communicaton - NEW
	Troxel_communications - NEW

	communications_newer_august
	Blazek_communications
	Moddrell_communications
	Rueschhoff_communications

	2. Previous Communications
	Communications and request for information2
	old Communications All
	3_Heasty 2.11.15
	Fanter_communications
	Koger on behlaf of Crossgate Res_2.20.15
	Abernathy_communications_2.12.15
	Alvamar Zoning, Z-14-00552, 53,54,55
	Troxel Letter_2.23.15
	Geisler_2.24.15
	Moddrell 3.17.15



